STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING

BUSINESS MEETING

MINUTES

DATE:

December 18, 2008
TIME:

10:30 a.m.

PLACE:
500 North Calvert Street



Room 302



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT: 
Charles J. Morgan, Jr., Chairman



Keith Horton, Vice Chairman


Jon Garner, Board Member



Russell Wiebking, Board Member



Charles Lenderking, Board Member



Michael Kastner, Board Member

ABSENT: 
Nicole J.C. Daniels, Board Member



Joseph Radtka, Board Member 
OTHERS PRESENT:

Harry Loleas, Deputy Commissioner




Jack Lesho, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General





Brenda Clark, Administrative Officer




Jeffrey Guido, Member of the public




Diane Kastner, Member of the public





Jim Berndt, Member of the public

CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Morgan called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:30 a.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
Upon Mr. Horton’s Motion, and Mr. Kastner’s Seconded, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session at 10:35 a.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland  21202, in order to consult with the Board’s Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:10 p.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The Members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting and Executive Session held on November 20, 2008.  Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Kastner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes and the Executive Session as presented.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT:
(None) No complaints reviewed
OLD BUSINESS:

A. LICENSE STATISTICS - A copy of the license statistics report was provided and reviewed by the Board.
B. EXAMINATION STATISTICS – A copy of the examination statistics was provided and reviewed by the Board.
C. “INCIDENTAL PLUMBING WORK” MHIC – Mr. Lesho updated the Board on a previous discussion with Steve Smitson, Executive Director to the Maryland Home Improvement Commission, regarding “incidental plumbing work”, Mr. Lesho informed the Board that he referred Mr. Smitson to COMAR 09.20.01.02 (3)(5), regarding what the Plumbing Board considers “incidental plumbing work”.  Mr. Lesho will meet with Mr. Smithson for further discussion.  
D. BACKFLOW COMMITTEE – Mr. Kastner reported to the Board that the Sub-committee for revising the requirements for Backflow Providers will meet again on January 8, 2008.  
E. UPDATE ON SERVICEABLE ADDRESSES – The Board continued the discussion from the November business meeting on serviceable addresses, inquiring as to if the Board should require an applicant to provide a personal serviceable address.  Assistant Attorney General, Ms. Kinstler, reviewed with the Board, an MHIC regulation that requires a license applicant to provide an “actual street address.”  Ms. Kinstler informed the Board that it could promulgate a similar regulatory provision for Plumbing license applicants and renewal applicants.    
F. HOMEOWNERS OBTAINING PLUMBING PERMITS – At last month’s business meeting, the Board requested that Mr. Smitson draft correspondence for Board review that would be sent to all jurisdictions, reminding them that they are required to issue permits and inspect every plumbing job performed by homeowners.  Mr. Lesho will meet with Mr. Smitson regarding the status of the correspondence for Board review at the January 2009 business meeting.
NEW BUSINESS:
MR. LOLEAS CONSULTED THE BOARD ON (BRAC).
Mr. Loleas, Deputy Commissioner reviewed with the Board a reciprocal proposal for Base Realignment and Consolidation, “Brac” that would allow residents from Virginia and New Jersey to reciprocate with the Plumbing Board with exceptions.  Mr. Loleas explained that the requirements from Virginia and New Jersey will not be “equal” to our requirements and informed the Board that exceptions would have to be made, but only for those individuals who are relocating from Virginia and New Jersey taking permanent residency in the State of Maryland.   Mr. Loleas further explained that this would be for a limited duration of a three year term and could possibly bring an overall of 60,000 jobs to the State by September, 2011.  Mr. Morgan, Chairman expressed his opinion to the Board stating that with all the positive economic effects, it would outweigh any inconvenience it may cause.

Upon Mr. Kastner’s Motion, and Mr. Lenderking’s Seconded, the Board unanimously voted to accept the Brac process and the special provisions regarding reciprocity with Virginia and New Jersey.
. 
CORRESPONDENCE:
A. REVIEW OF CORRESPONDCE FROM MR. STEPHEN GREEN OF S.E. GREEN PLUMBING & HTG LLC. – The Board reviewed correspondence from Mr. Stephen Green who expressed his concerns to the Board regarding unqualified individuals performing plumbing work and inspections.  Mr. Green informed the Board that on several occasions he has witnessed poor plumbing work that has passed inspection.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that Mr. Lesho would send Mr. Green correspondence informing him that he has an option to file a formal complaint against a specific licensee(s).
B. REVIEW OF CORRESPONDENCE REQUESTING A DUPLICATE LICENSE. – Prior to the licensee submitting a written request for a duplicate license, he was informed by a staff member that another individual came to our office and displayed his license, identifying himself as the holder of the license to request a duplicate.  The staff member was informed upon calling the licensee that he had knowledge of that.  It was known to the staff member that this individual was not the holder of the license and denied this individual the request for a duplicate license.  In the licensee’s written request for a duplicate license he states that due to health reasons he is unable to come to the Board.  Upon the Board’s review, it was determined that the Board requires additional information from the licensee and would like the licensee to appear before them to discuss this matter.
C.  REVIEW OF CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. JFFREY GUIDO
The Board reviewed correspondence from Mr. Jeffrey Guido expressing his opinions and concerns regarding unlicensed persons performing plumbing work and the practice of not having limitations set for the amount of years an apprentice is allowed to renew their apprenticeship license.  Mr. Guido being in attendance at the business meeting addressed the Board stating that without limitations set regarding the renewal of an apprentice license, it permits the apprentice to continuously remain an apprentice.  Upon the Board’s review and discussion with Mr. Guido, it was the Boards determination that there are no provisions in the existing State law that would limit the amount of years an apprentice could renew or be an apprentice. 
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None

APPROVAL OF DECISIONS MADE DURING EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Upon Mr. Weibking’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the decisions made during the Executive Session.   

ADJOURNMENT:
A Motion was made by Mr. Horton, Seconded by Mr. Garner and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 1:30 p.m.

___________________________________ 

Charles J. Morgan, Jr., Chairman

__________     Without Corrections

__________ 
 With Corrections
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